New Sydney Fish Market

Community notification

Bridge Road geotechnical investigation

9 May 2022



Dear neighbour

The NSW Government is delivering a new Sydney Fish Market which will retain its authentic experience and strengthen its position as one of Australia's leading tourist destinations.

Upcoming work - Investigation for electrical utility foundation design

On **Monday 16th May**, we will be conducting investigation work along Bridge Road to test existing ground conditions which will assist in utility services foundation design for the Bridge Road upgrade works next year.

Works are anticipated to be completed in one day, subject to change pending authority approvals and inclement weather.

The locations for these works are along Bridge Road, between Wentworth Park Road and Wattle Street (Refer to Figure 1 overleaf).

How this affects you

Work will be carried out between **10:00am – 3:00pm** on Bridge Road, and will require closure of two traffic lanes along Bridge Road, with the following diversions will be in place during the works:

- Diverting vehicles and cyclists around the work zone, by temporarily reducing both directions of traffic to one lane.
- There will be no impact to pedestrians

The work zone will be removed at the end of the day, and travel along the Bridge Road will continue as normal outside the construction hours.

We understand the potential impacts this may cause to the local community. Thank you for your understanding during this work.



Figure 1: Extent of works



If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to contact us on 1800 271 114. If you would like to receive project updates by email, please let us know.



If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 271 114.

